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One of the biggest challenges local governments face is maintaining the local road 

system and funding infrastructure improvements.  Bushkill Township continued to 

repair the 57 miles of Township roads in 2017.  As part of the long term road im-

provement plan, Recon Construction Incorporated was awarded the bid to perform 

Full Depth Reclamation (FDR) on Poplarwood, Cherrywood, Woodsedge, Lynn-

wood, and Maplewood Roads.  The FDR process mills the existing asphalt and in-

jects a predetermined amount of cement, reapplying the base course, and preparing it 

for the final wearing (top) course.  For preventative maintenance on last year’s FDR 

project, slurry seal was completed on Golden Eagle and Beaver Run Roads.  In addi-

tion to shoulder restoration throughout the Township, paving was also completed on 

Hall Road, Arthur’s Court, Fehr Road and other areas throughout the Township.  

Bushkill Township anticipates receiving $345,000 in State Liquid Fuels funding in 

2018 to continue repairs and maintenance on municipally owned roads throughout 

the Township.  Bushkill Township also continued to improve recreational opportuni-

ties for its residents in 2017.  The 90-acre Ballas Park located on Kromer Road was 

planted with a 34-acre meadow and construction of the perimeter trail system con-

cluded.  The site now provides both passive and active recreational opportunities 

including hiking, birding, fishing, and outdoor recreation.  Heintzelman Park, lo-

cated on Beil Avenue, was improved in 2017 with the addition of a parking area and 

trail along the fishing pond.  Bushkill Township maintains these pocket parks, and 

residents are reminded that there are Rules and Regulations for the Ballas and 

Heintzelman Parks, and we ask that residents do their part to keep these parks clean 

and appealing for all users.  The following are some common rules that apply: 

 Parks are closed from dusk to dawn. 

 Littering is strictly prohibited.  What you take in take out. 

 Dogs must be on leashes at all times. 

 The following are strictly prohibited: Boating, camping, fires, and alcoholic beverages. 

In addition to the local park systems, residents are reminded that they can visit 
www.GetoutdoorsPA.org to get up to date information on outdoor events and activi-
ties throughout the Commonwealth.   

Chairman’s Corner, by Brien Kocher 

A Message from Public Works……..Snow plowing on all Township roads begins after 2 inches of snow 

have fallen. If an accumulation of snow is in the forecast, be on the safe side and remove your cars from the 

street. Anytime snow plows are dispatched during a snowstorm, parking is prohibited on all Township roads, 

except in areas where no off-street parking is available. In those areas without off-street parking, all motor ve-

hicles shall be parked on the even address side of the street on even numbered calendar days, and on the odd 

address side on odd numbered calendar days. Please do not park in cul-de-sacs during snowstorms.  Any vehi-

cles parked on the street during a snowstorm may be 

towed and fined. The Township’s snow removal proce-

dure calls for snow emergency routes to be plowed and 

salted, first. This is to ensure that all developments can be 

accessed by emergency vehicles (fire, police, and ambu-

lance). During heavier snowstorms, snow emergency 

roads will be completely cleared prior to equipment start-

ing to plow secondary roads. Should you have a non-

medical emergency during a snowstorm, please contact 

the Bushkill Township Police Department at 

610.759.2200. For medical emergencies, please dial 911. 

Mailbox Policy During Snowplowing Events 

 Any installation within the Township road rights-of-
way, including mailboxes and parked cars, are 
placed solely at the owner’s risk. 

 Bushkill Township does not repair or replace any 
mailboxes or posts damaged by snowplowing opera-
tions.  Residents are reminded that snow being dis-
charged from a plow truck can generate enough 
force to knock down posts and mailboxes.   
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Veterans Remembrance and Flag Retirement, by Susan Kirk 

May 28 marked the 5th Veterans Remembrance and Flag Retirement Cere-

mony hosted by Bushkill Township.  Attendance was excellent, and favor-

able comments have been heard from many who attended.  The ceremony 

was framed by over 200 dedicated flags, and a spectacular memorial wreath 

donated by Mycalyn Florals of Nazareth.  Each flag represented a Veteran 

whose name was read during the program.  Representative Marcia Hahn en-

joyed leading everyone through the program, and her support of Veterans is 

always appreciated.  Ralph Brodt III and the Nazareth Community Band 

were excellent, and always add so much to the ceremony.  One of their prel-

ude pieces is a favorite of The Rev. David Schaeffer, who has offered the 

Invocation each year.  Pastor Schaeffer has retired and left the area after hav-

ing served St. John’s Lutheran Church, Nazareth, for thirty-three years.  We 

will miss his participation, especially since he is an Army Veteran.  Heather 

Lloyd, founder of Tails of Valor Paws of Honor, told the story of the special 

non-profit that provides service canines for Veterans.  Each puppy is rescued, 

named for a fallen soldier, and trained for their Veteran’s special needs.  Spe-

cial guests were Army Veteran Harold Siegfried and his service dog Phelan.  

This year, we welcomed Major Timothy I. Page and the Louis E. Dieruff 

High School Junior Cadets of the Air Force Junior Reserve Officer Training 

Corps., who served as our Honor Guard.  Other participants included Girl 

Scout Troop 8609, Sam Miller, Susan Kirk, and Scoutmaster Scott Backer 

and members of Boy Scout Troop 44, who presented the Flag Retirement Ceremony.  Randy Baxendale closed 

the program with “Taps.”  Sincere thanks are extended to everyone who helped with planning, set-up, and the 

program that honors both living and deceased Veterans.  Note…twelve flags were dedicated to members of 

Nazareth High School Class of 1966 marking each branch of service for their living and deceased Veterans.  

These flags are displayed at the entrance to our recreation complex. 

Tax Collector Reminders - Bushkill Township real estate and utility assessment bills are 

mailed each year by March 1.  The bills are mailed by Dale C. Lieberman, Bushkill Township Tax Collector 

(610-759-6784 or by email at dlieberman122@yahoo.com).  It is the responsibility of the homeowner to send a 

copy of real estate tax bills to their mortgage company, if required.  The amount of your real estate tax bill is 

calculated by using approved millage rates and the assessed value of your property.  Please call Northampton 

County Assessment Office at 610-829-6171 if you have questions concerning the assessed value of your prop-

erty.  If you recently constructed your home, you could receive interim tax bills for County, Township and/or 

school real estate taxes.  Interim bills are essentially a back-billing for the number of months which you had 

use of your newly constructed home/renovation, but the increase in assessment was not included in a previous 

regular cycled bill.  Local income tax forms and/or questions should be directed to the Keystone Collections 

tax agency.  Forms can be requested by calling (724-978-0300) or downloaded from their website 

(www.keystonecollects.com).  Please make sure your employer has your municipality as Bushkill Township, 

so the accurate earned income tax rate is deducted from your paycheck (1.45%). 

Applications and information related to the Homestead/Farmstead Exclusion Program can be obtained by call-

ing Northampton County Tax Assessment Office at 610-829-6171. To qualify, the following must apply to 

your property:  the property must be your primary residence; you or your spouse cannot receive a homestead 

tax reduction from any other county or state; and if you own a farm, your home and outside buildings will 

qualify for the reduction but the farmland will not.  The Homestead/Farmstead Act reduction will appear on 

your Nazareth Area School District real estate tax bill and will be clearly marked as “Homestead Reduction.” 

“Happy” Harry Adams, 93, WWII Navy 

Veteran 
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As part of the federally mandated MS4 Program, which focuses on management of stormwater from munici-

pal-owned properties and rights-of-way, Bushkill Township is required to provide leaf collection from 

“Urbanized Areas” within the Township.  MS4 stands for “Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Systems,” and the 

Urbanized Areas are designated by the federal government based on higher population densities (based on the 

2010 Census).  Leaf collection is a very costly venture for the Township and its residents, and therefore is only 

being provided in the Urbanized Areas, as mandated.  Bushkill Township has been and will continue to be a 

relatively rural township based on our Nazareth Area Multi-Municipal Comprehensive Plan.  Wherever possi-

ble, even in Urbanized Areas, it is best for residents to compost their leaves in upland (non-wetland) areas of 

their properties.  Doing so will help reduce costs to all Township residents and will keep valuable organic mat-

ter and nutrients on the land from which they came.  The sole intent of the leaf collection program is to keep 

organic matter and nutrients from getting into stormwater and local streams in high density areas where com-

posting on-property is simply not feasible.  Collected leaves will be hauled to the First Regional Compost Au-

thority facility where they will be processed and returned to the Township for re-use.  Residents in Urbanized 

Areas, as well as non-urbanized areas, are encouraged to compost their leaves to help control costs. 

If you live in an Urbanized Area within the Township and need to have leaf pick-up, it will be done based on 

the schedule listed below.  Residents of Bushkill Township are required to abide by the following regulations 

governing leaf collection:  1) Residents must place their leaves along the edge of the street and it is the respon-

sibility of the resident to protect their leaves so they do not blow throughout the neighborhood.  It is not the 

responsibility of the Township collection crew to empty plastic bags or containers; this is the responsi-

bility of the resident.  Branches, grass clippings, shrubbery, garbage, and building material will not be 

collected and will be left behind.  2) Please do not use bricks, rocks, etc. to hold tarps on top of your leaf pile.  

They can get mixed into the pile and vacuumed-up by the equipment.  

With the increasing number of maturing trees each year, it is impossible to guarantee a specific pick-up day for 

any one location. If the leaves are not in place when the crew goes by, they will be picked-up on the next rota-

tion, or residents can take their leaves to the public works yard waste facility on Clearfield Road.  The sched-

ule is subject to inclement weather and mechanical breakdown, and your area could be skipped at any time 

should these situations occur.  Leaf collection will tentatively follow the schedule below: 

Area 1 Boundary – Beginning at the Moore Township/Bushkill Township border, State Route 512, Miller, 

Bushkill Center, West Douglasville, Clearfield, Hahn, and Williams Roads. If you live within these bounda-

ries, your leaves will be picked up during the fourth week of October and the third week of November.  

Area 2 Boundary – Beginning on Miller, Baron, Keller, Gold Mill, Parkland, Renaldi, State Park, Jacobsburg, 

Henry, and Schoeneck Roads and ending at Bushkill Center Road. If you live within these boundaries, your 

leaves will be picked up during the first week of November and the fourth week of November 

Area 3 Boundary – Beginning at Williams, Hahn, West Douglasville, Bushkill Center, Beil, High, Gower, 

and Knauss Roads and ending with Bok Road. If you live within these boundaries, your leaves will be picked 

up during the second week of November and the second week of December.   

Visit www.bushkilltownship.com for a map of the leaf collection 

zones. 

The remainder of December will be used to collect leaves 

throughout the Township, on an as needed basis. Questions re-

garding leaf collection can be referred to the Bushkill Township 

Public Works Department at 610.759.2758, between the hours of 

7:00am to 3:00pm. 

MS4 Program—Leaf Collection for “Urbanized Areas” 
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Bushkill Township Police Department 

There are phone and computer applications “apps” all over the internet that are being 

used for “caller ID spoofing.”  These apps ultimately make phone calls 100 percent 

untraceable and are being marketed as fun and totally legal.   

Caller ID lets consumers avoid unwanted phone calls by displaying caller names and phone numbers, but the 

Caller ID feature is sometimes manipulated by spoofers who masquerade as representatives of banks, credi-

tors, insurance companies, and even the government.  Here’s how they work.  A caller ID spoofing app allows 

you to decide what number you want to have displayed on the caller ID of the person you are calling.  You can 

fool whomever you’re calling into thinking they’re getting a call from someone else.  The caller ID on their 

phone displays another number, or for that matter any number that spoofer wants displayed on the caller ID.   

In any case, scammers and shady business owners use this technology to deceive people.  Scammers use this 

technology to disguise their identity, as they try to trick people into giving away valuable personal information 

which can then be used in fraudulent activity or sold illegally.  U.S. law and Federal Communication Commis-

sion rules prohibit most types of spoofing.  

What you can do if you think you’re being spoofed  

You may not be able to tell right away if an incoming call is 

spoofed.  Be careful about responding to ANY request for 

personal identifying information. 

 Never give out personal information such as account 

numbers, Social Security Numbers, mother’s maiden name, passwords, or other identifying information 

in response to unexpected calls or if you are at all suspicious. 

 If you get an inquiry from someone who says they represent a company or a government agency seeking 

personal information, hang up and call the phone number listed on your account statement, in the phone 

book, or on the company’s or government agency’s website to verify the authenticity of the request. 

 Use caution if you are being pressured for information. 

 If you have a voice mail account with your phone service, be sure to set a password for it.  Some voice-

mail services are preset to allow access if you call in from your own phone number.  A hacker could 

spoof your home phone number and gain access to your voice mail if you do not set a password.  

 

Is spoofing illegal? 

Under the Truth in Calling Act, FCC rules prohibit any person or entity from transmitting misleading or inac-

curate Caller ID information with the intent to defraud, cause harm, or wrongly obtain anything of value.  If no 

harm is intended or caused, spoofing is not illegal.  Anyone who is illegally spoofing can face penalties of up 

to $10,000 for each violation.  In some cases, spoofing can be permitted by courts for people who have legiti-

mate reasons to hide their information, such as for investigative reasons for law enforcement purposes, victims 

of domestic abuse, or doctors who wish to discuss private medical matters. 
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Is blocking a phone number the same thing as spoofing? 

Spoofing is not the same thing as blocking a phone number.  FCC rules require telephone companies to make 

phone number blocking available and free for all calls between states (each state makes its own rules about calls 

that stay within the state).  If you receive a phone call from an “unknown number,” that phone number has been 

blocked, but not necessarily spoofed.  Also, you can legally block the transmission of your phone number when 

you make calls, so your number will appear as “unknown.” 

What are the FCC rules regarding caller ID for telemarketers? 

FCC rules specifically require that a telemarketer:  

 Transmit or display its telephone number or the telephone number on whose behalf the call is being made, 

and, if possible, its name or the name of the company for which it is selling products or services. 

 Display a telephone number you can call during regular business hours to ask to no longer be called. This 

rule applies even to companies that already have an established business relationship with you.  

How do I report suspected spoofing? 

If you receive a call and you suspect Caller ID information has been falsified, or if you think the rules for pro-

tecting the privacy of your telephone number have been violated, you can file a complaint with the FCC. You 

have multiple options for filing a complaint with the FCC: 

 Online at:  https://consumercomplaints.fcc.gov/hc/en-us 

 By phone: 1-888-CALL-FCC (1-888-225- 5322); TTY: 1-888-TELL-FCC (1-888- 835-5322);            

ASL: 1-844-432-2275 

 By mail (please include your name, address, contact information, and as much detail about your complaint 

as possible):  Federal Communications Commission Consumer and Governmental Affairs Bureau, Con-

sumer Inquiries and Complaints Division, 445 12th Street, S.W., Washington, DC  20554 

 

School is back in session and the 

Bushkill Township Police Depart-

ment reminds motorists to share the 

road safely with school buses and to 

respect school zone signage. 
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  Zoning Reminders 
If you are planning an upcoming home improvement project, (e.g. addition, deck, pool, fence, shed or patio) 

Bushkill Township reminds residents to please contact the zoning office to obtain the necessary zoning permit 

and guidance regarding setbacks, height limitations, and impervious coverage regulations.  In addition to 

building questions, the zoning office receives many inquiries throughout the year regarding the keeping of 

horses and other animals.  As stated in the Zoning Ordinance under “Keeping of Pets,” any property owner de-

siring to keep a horse as a pet must have a minimum lot size of 2 acres.  For each additional horse, an addi-

tional half-acre per horse is required.  Any property containing 4 horses or more shall be considered a stable, 

for which ordinance requires a minimum of 10 acres.  The guidelines for the raising of chickens on a property 

with less than 3 acres, as per the Keeping of Pets section of the Zoning Ordinance, is no more than 2 per acre 

housed outside of the principal dwelling.  If the property is greater than 3 acres, the guidelines for raising 

chickens would fall under Section 405.Q “Keeping of Livestock.” This section also governs the number of 

grazing and non-grazing animals allowed.  Contact the zoning office to determine what is allowed on your 

property if you are considering horses, livestock, fowl, or any other animals.   

It is the policy of the Township that any complaints regarding zoning violations be submitted in writing.  The 

complaint may be filed on a form available at the zoning office or via e-mail at btzon-

ing@bushkilltownship.com.  Please include the address of the property and the nature of the complaint, along 

with your name, address, and phone number.  Noise complaints are handled by the Bushkill Township Police 

Department. 

News From the Bushkill Township Heritage Committee 
The Bushkill Township Heritage Committee volunteers continue to be hard at work promoting Bushkill Town-

ship. The committee booth features a display of vintage photos of the Township and its people, as well as edu-

cational brochures, literature, leftover 200th Anniversary Calendars from 2013 with interesting old Bushkill 

Township photos and historical information ($5), and the ever-

popular book written by the late James A. Wright, entitled “History 

of Bushkill Township Pennsylvania, 1813-2007” ($10). This year the 

Committee is offering a commemorative stoneware coffee mug for 

sale, made by Westerwald Pottery of PA ($15). The new mugs are 

eye-catching and can be purchased at either the Municipal Office or 

at the Heritage Committee booth at the upcoming Jacobsburg His-

torical Society Market Faire and Rendezvous on October 27-29. The 

Heritage booth will be located near the Pennsylvania Longrifle Mu-

seum on the historic grounds of Jacobsburg.  The Heritage Commit-

tee began as an outgrowth of Bushkill Township’s 200th Anniversary 

Planning Committee of 2013 and has been actively promoting our 

Township ever since.  We typically set-up our booth twice a year----

at Nazareth Day in July and at the Jacobsburg Historical Society 

Market Faire and Rendezvous in October.  Occasionally, we set-up at 

a other area events which promote our area and its wonderful history. 

If you notice the booth at any of these places, it is well worth the 

time to stop by and browse the displays or perhaps purchase one of 

the new stoneware coffee mugs. And with the holiday season coming 

up, a Bushkill Township mug or book would make a great gift! 
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Honoring First Responders 
Beth Masiado of Bethlehem, PA, The Keeper of The Stars, has expanded “Stars for Our Troops” to include 

First Responders and has provided them to Bushkill Township.  Each “Stars for Our Heroes” contains a star 

from a flag and a remembrance that begins… “I am part of our American Flag.  I have flown proudly over a 

home in the USA.  I can no longer fly, for the wind & rain have caused me to become tattered & torn.  Please 

carry me as a reminder.”  Each has an individual closing line.  Police Stars for each officer were presented to 

Captain Scott Dempsey at the Board of Supervisors meeting, last November.  The star is backed with the thin 

blue line flag, and the closing line reads, “Your promise to protect and serve is sincerely appreciated.”  Fire-

fighter and EMT/EMS Stars will be presented at their fall banquet.  The Firefighter Star (backed with the 

thin red line flag) closing line reads, “Your commitment to save hearts and homes is sincerely appreciated.  

Courage fueled by fire!”  EMT/EMS Stars (backed with flag and cardiac symbol tracing) closing line reads, 

“It’s your voice we hear through the darkness giving us hope to hold on.  Patching broken lives! 

 

 

STARS FOR OUR HEROES 

Boy Scout Project 
During the Fall of 2016, Michael McFarland of Boy Scout Troop 44, Bushkill 

Township, worked to improve his community by completing his Eagle Scout 

project.  The project was done along the new trail at Ballas Park off Kromer 

Road near Wind Gap in Bushkill Township. The Township decided to make 

this area a park as a result of available grant funding from the state and North-

ampton County.  This has created another picturesque recreational spot for 

residents and visitors to enjoy.  The perimeter trail is one mile in length and is 

complete with scenic views and a pond for fishing and general recreation.   

Michael worked with Bushkill Township to devise a plan to enhance the park 

and contribute to the community.  With the help of his Boy Scout Troop and 

friends, Michael was able to build three benches, a picnic table, and five mile-

markers using pressure treated wood and concrete footers.  The project in-

cluded planning and construction, and required approximately 110 man hours 

to complete.  The benches were strategically placed so they are well-shaded 

and equally spaced, and where they provide the nicest views of this beautiful area of our Township.  As a re-

sult of the successful completion of this project, Michael officially earned his Eagle Scout award on March 13, 

2017.  This award is the highest achievement for the Boy Scouts of America, and is earned by only 5% of all 

Scouts. The Eagle Award represents skills such as leadership, teamwork, goal setting, and a passion for help-

ing the community. Michael is very proud of this accomplishment and hopes that the residents of the 

Township enjoy walking along this new trail.  



Page 8 F A LL 201 7   

 

  

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 28, 2017: 10AM - 4PM 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 29, 2017: 10AM - 3PM 
ADULTS $5.00 - Free on-site parking 

MEMBERS/ACTIVE DUTY MILITARY/SCOUTS/CHILDREN 12 AND UNDER: FREE 

 

Market Faire Vendors of  18th & 19th Century Wares 
18th & 19th Century Living History Encampments 

Early American Arts & Crafts Exhibits with Demonstrations 
LEATHERWORK, HORNWORK, GUNMAKING, 

ROPEMAKING, OUTDOOR COOKING, SHOEMAKER 
Basket Raffle - Children’s Games - Scavenger Hunt - Hands On Crafts 

 
The Pennsylvania Longrifle Museum, J.J. Henry House, Summer Kitchen, and 

Nicholas Hawk Gun Shop will be open during this event! 
  

Located at 402-403 Henry Road, Nazareth PA - Just west off the Belfast Exit of Route 33 

610.759.9029 www.jacobsburghistory.com or www.jacobsburg@rcn.com 
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Upcoming Library Programs and Events 

We are excited to announce that the library is now offering Toddler Shake and Boogie 

every Friday at the Bushkill Fire Company at 10:30am! We hope you can join us! Please 

visit www.nazarethlibrary.org for more information about library activities. 

 Oct 17 (6:30-8:00pm) MEET CHRIS OCHS Local author of If I Can’t Sleep, 
You Can’t Sleep Pre-register 

 Oct 20 (10:30am-noon) ABC (Adult Book Club) NAZZIES Pre-register. Book:  We Have Always Lived in a 
Castle by Shirley Jackson. Book discussion led by library staff. First 12 to register receive a free copy of the 
book. 

 Oct 24 (5:30-7:00pm) PAINTING CLASS FOR GRADES 5-8  Pre-register  
 Oct 25 (6:30 –7:00pm) Special Halloween EVENING STORY TIME FOR TODDLERS AND PRE-

SCHOOLERS  Must pre-register at library 
 Nov 2-4 FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY BOOK SALE  
 Nov 8 (6:30-7:00pm) EVENING STORY TIME FOR TODDLERS AND PRESCHOOLERS 
 Nov 8 (6:30-8:00pm) NAZARETH BOOK CLUB  Book: City of Thieves by David Benioff.  Contact: Susan  

Sgerken@aol.com, if interested in joining 
 Nov 9 (6:30-8:00pm) NEIL HARTLEY AS FDR Pre-register. Limited Seating 
 Nov 10 (11:00am-12:00pm) VETERANS DAY PROGRAM 
 Nov 11 (1:00-3:00pm) MEET BOOK EDITOR TRISH DALY Pre-register. Editor of James Patterson’s 

BookShots and Margot Lee Shetterly’s Hidden Figures.  How does a book editor influence what we read?  
 Nov 15 (6:30-7:15pm) FALL FAMILY CRAFT PROGRAM Pre-register at library 

 Dec 9 CHRISTMAS IN NAZARETH @ the Library Visit with Santa 1:00-3:30pm 
 Dec 6 (6:30-7:15pm) HOLIDAY FAMILY CRAFT NIGHT Pre-register at library. 
 Dec 13 (6:30-7:00pm) EVENING STORY TIME FOR TODDLERS AND PRESCHOOLERS 
 Dec 14 (5:30-7:00pm) PAINTING CLASS FOR GRADES 3-5   Pre-register 
 

Weekly Children’s Programming (No registration required for these programs …“drop-in” and have fun! 

MONDAY WeeBuild [preschoolers]  (10:30am-noon)  

TUESDAY Toddler Shake and Boogie (10:30am), Read to Me Story Time (1:00pm)    

WEDNESDAY Read to Me Story Time (10:00am), Read to Me Story Time (10:45am), Baby and Me (11:15am)  

THURSDAY Read to Me Story Time (10:00am), Baby and Me (10:00am—Lower Nazareth), Read to Me Story 

  Time (10:45am), Read to Me Story Time (10:45am—Lower Nazareth) 

FRIDAY Toddler Shake and Boogie (10:30am—Bushkill)  

Times—Toddler Shake and Boogie 30 minutes  *Baby and Me (4 to 24 months)  **Read to Me (Toddlers, 2 to 5 years) 

LOWER NAZARETH TOWNSHIP PARK BUILDING … 306 Butztown Road, Bethlehem 

Hello Bushkill Township Residents.  My name is Mason 

Hamilton, and I’m doing my Eagle Scout Project at the Bal-

las Park on Kromer Road in Bushkill Township!  The project 

is a 12’x20’ pavilion, including two picnic tables, to provide 

shelter to all the people who visit the park, as well as a great 

place to eat and have some family fun.  The park has a small 

fishing pond, hiking trails, and a 34-acre wildflower 

meadow.  Being such a big project, it is expensive, and we 

still need to raise $1,500.  If you wish to make a donation, 

please contact me at 610-984-2557.  Thank you all for your 

help with this great project!  - Mason Hamilton  

Boy Scout Project!  
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Trick-or-Treat will be held Tuesday, 

October 31 from 6-8pm in Bushkill.  

Residents are reminded to accom-

pany their children and have a safe 

and happy Halloween! 
   
Election Day—Tuesday, November 7 

Pennsylvania municipal elections 

http://www.northamptoncounty.org 
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